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Pivoting from Disappointment to Determination… 

Oh, how things have shifted in the past few weeks. I had a short list of items that I wished to 
cover in this month’s column. Each of them now irrelevant as the world as we knew it, our 
activities as we knew them, and our communities that we live in have all changed in ways that 
were unimaginable just a short time ago.  

Most of the phone calls, emails, and texts I have fielded have been around a single word. Can-
cellation. Should we cancel? Do we have to cancel? What do we do if we cancel? How do we 
cancel? Is the convention in Hawaii going to be canceled? Most of those questions have now 
received answers.  

Disappointment is, understandably, widespread. I have heard it in your voices. I have seen it 
on your faces. It has been palpable. From training events, to district conferences, to celebra-
tion events, all having been in the planning stages for lengthy periods of time. Similar disap-
pointment to the college students who won’t experience a commencement ceremony. The 
athletes who will not be able to compete in that once in a lifetime event or in their last season 
as an athlete. The list is endless. The disappointment is widespread.  

That disappointment needs to be acknowledged. It’s real. And now we must quickly pivot to 
determination. Determination to stay connected in an environment that none of us has ever 
experienced before. That is happening, and that is palpable also. 

We can’t just let Rotary clubs go dark until the time this pandemic has waned. We can’t let 
Rotary go dark. And maybe there is a silver lining in this. As an organization and as clubs, we 
have been slow to embrace technology as a way and a means to stay connected and be con-
nected. Not all, but most. Oh my, how that is changing. With Zoom being the most prevalent 
and with other platforms adding in, the early adopters of technology are helping all of us to 
come up to speed. Zoom club meetings of terra clubs. Zoom happy hour meetings. Zoom Pass-
port club meetings filled with attendees from terra clubs looking for an additional way to con-
nect with Rotarians. Online training. Virtual district conferences. Disappointment being re-
placed by determination.  

Creativity in abundance as we try and stay connected. And all of this as we each deal with the 
economic impact in our communities and for our members. Because even if the pandemic has 
waned, even if the curve flattens in this Rotary year, our incoming officers at all levels of our 
organization will be dealing with the economic aftermath that is sure to follow and its impact 
on our participants. It’s a lot.  

Even as I write this column, there is no way to predict where things will be 8 short days from 
now when this Beyond Borders newsletter goes to distribution. One thing I do know. One 
thing I am confident in. We’ll get through this. Together. And the lessons we learn will serve us 
well. The last 3 months of this Rotary year will be anything but business as usual for you as a 
Rotarian. It will not be what we had anticipated or planned for. But we can emerge stronger. It 
will take each of you to make that happen. It will take all of us. 

Take care of yourself. Stay safe. Stay connected. Take care of your members and find ways to 
serve your communities in ways that you never anticipated or planned for.  

Pivoting from Disappointment to Determination… 
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Valarie’s View from the Wings Rotary International 
 

Club and District Support  
Sophie Dangerfield 

Officer  

Sophie.Dangerfield@rotary.org 

847-424-5220 

 

Sarah Steacy 

Associate Officer 

Sarah.Steacy@rotary.org 

847-866-3036 

 

Support for Districts 7390, 
7410, 7430, 7450  

John Hannes, Senior Officer 
John.hannes@rotary.org  

847-866-3275  

 

Geoff Cochran, Associate Officer  

Geoffrey.cochran@rotary.org  

847-425-5751  

 

Rotary Support Center 
rotarySupportCenter@rotary,org 

866-976-8279 or 866-9ROTARY 

www.rotary.org 

 
One Rotary Center 

1560 Sherman Avenue 

Evanston, IL  60201 

  847-866-3021 

 

 

Innovative Club Advocates 

Zone 28 
Tracey Vavrek  

buildingtomorrowtoday.com 

Reid Eyre  

Reideyre@me.com 

 

Zone 32 
Marty Helman  

martyrotary@gmail.com 

Cecily Smith  

rotary7230pr@gmail.com 

“Never let a bad situation bring out the worst in you.  Be strong and stay positive.” – 
Unknown 

 

It’s hard to avoid it; the news, the media and the 
state of the World every morning we wake up.  
Many of us feel lost, unable to function as normal 
in our everyday work, it feels surreal and almost 
disrespectful to the larger picture of what tomor-
row will look like and what other countries, like 
Italy are experiencing. 

What will the new normal be? 

Rotarians are social creatures, one of the main reasons we join Rotary is 
for networking and fellowship.  What does this look like during physical 
distancing?  Director Jeffry outlined how we can keep connected and 
keep practicing Rotary, “We can’t let Rotary go dark”.  But what does 
this mean to our own isolation and sense of helplessness during this 
pandemic?  

All safety demonstrations tell us to put on our own oxygen mask before 
we help others.  Take care of yourself, set a daily schedule that includes 
getting outside for fresh air.  There is something therapeutic in letting 
your mind wander freely as you walk through nature.  Small positive 
revelations come to mind of everything we are thankful for and hope for 
a new day.  

This is about human life.  We must celebrate our relationships with each 
other, support each other and lift each other up.  We may be in this for 
the foreseeable future and as I write this, I recognize the world may 
look different on April 1st or whenever you open this newsletter.   

There is a lot of information and misinformation out there, what we 
should do is concentrate on the positive message.  Instead of saying, 
“All the businesses in the town are closed for an indefinite period of 
time” we should put the human factor on it by saying, “The businesses 
are closed in town to protect its citizens and looks forward to serving 
you in the near future”.  

Fear might bring out some worrying instincts, but when faced with a 
crisis it brings out the best in humanity. 

People helping People  

There are and will continue to be inspiring and heartfelt stories of hu-
manity.  I encourage you all to find a platform to share and participate 
in positive stories each and every day. 

Be strong, be healthy and be safe. 



3 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of  Events 

September 23-26, 2020—
GETS, GNATS Leadership Train-
ing, Toronto 

June 12-16, 2021— RI Conven-
tion, Taipei, Taiwan 

June 4-8, 2022 — RI Conven-
tion, Houston, Texas 

2023 — RI Convention, Mel-
bourne, Australia 

2024 — RI Convention,  Singa-
pore (tentative) 

2025 — RI Convention, Calgary 
(tentative) 

Find the answers 
Don’t forget our other elec-
tronic and social media com-
munications tools for the Zone.  
 
Website:  
www.rotaryzones28-32.org  
 
Facebook:  
Rotary Zones 28 and 32  
 
Blog:  
http://greatideastoshare.com  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Rotary International President 
Mark Maloney about COVID-19  

https://youtu.be/RaRSAxY6v4M  

 

http://www.rotaryzones24-32.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rotaryzones24and32
http://greatideastoshare.com
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FRaRSAxY6v4M%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3OaoYoT242vA17yUs99kd0fpg226l1MDCf1BLNu7RciaqsEo1IWT7mGGk&h=AT3G1dMUmvanW9x-JQWsYvNHZmJ0q8AWSQcTM8Q0fzXkTb9gI4YC21jyXLfaMqbGuBVVvzm79Fs7nUbY-cphUfq19uxjEwwCP7Vfvh08a4sPij0ai8Vp
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 Rotary Coordinators and 

Membership Services 

 

Rotary Coordinator Team Zone 24 West 

Bill Robson, Rotary Coordinator 

billrobson5050@gmail.com 

Laura Morie, ARC 

lauramorie@gmail.com 

Phoenix MacLaren, ARC 

phoenixmaclaren@gmail.com  

Ken Thiessen, ARC 

ken@powerofoneconsulting.ca 

 

Rotary Coordinator Team Zone 24 East 

Bob Wallace, Rotary Coordinator 

rwallace000@sympatico.ca 

Margaret Walton, ARC 

mwalton7010dg16.17@gmail.com 

Susan Davidson, ARC 

susanmdavidson77@gmail.com 

Kevin Crosby 

kevin@d7090.org 

Brian Menton, ARC 

bvmenton@gmail.com 

Brian Carmichael, ARC 

bacarmichael@gmail.com 

Lise Dutrisac, ARC 

lisedg20152016@gmail.com  

 

Rotary Coordinator Team Zone 32 

Carolyn Johnson, Rotary Coordinator 

cfj2@icloud.com 

William Donnelly, ARC 

billdonnellyrotary@gmail.com 

Karen Gaffney, ARC 

karinmgaffney@gmail.com 

Herbert Klotz, ARC 

Herbk.rotary@gmail.com 

Cicely Smith, ARC 

rotary7230pr@gmail.com 

Lawrence Furbish, ARC 

lkfurbish@mac.com 

 

Rotary Support Staff 

Sarah Diller, Membership Coordinator 

MembershipDevelopment@rotary.org 

Brianne Haxton, Manager,  

Membership Services 

brianne.haxton@rotary.org 

Diana Edwards, Regional Membership Officer 

diana.edwards@rotary.org 

By Lawrence Furbish, Assistant Rotary Coordinator, Zone 32 

Here is the latest video about starting a new club. 

Link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=2bYfGa63xds&feature=youtu.be 

To find all the Membership videos, go to http://tinyurl.com/
MembershipVideos.  

Marty Peak Helman, PDG 

Senior Rotary Leaders agree:  Rotary growth is dependent upon the formation of new, 
innovative clubs. 

Its axiomatic that our current traditional club model – a weekly meeting over a meal 
and involving a speaker – will continue to be the backbone of Rotary in North America 
for some time to come.  But the data show that younger members – and those who 
have tried Rotary and left us – most frequently complain that they find Rotary too ex-
pensive and too time consuming for their tastes. Meals and weekly meetings – as much 
as we love them -- contribute heavily to both these concerns – and do little to forward 
our overarching goal of Service Above Self. 

Therefore, it’s clear that if Rotary is to continue to be the global force we want it to be, 
we must find less time-consuming and less expensive access points for Rotary. 

Rotary has been advocating the development of innovative clubs for a half-dozen or 
more years, and some interesting models are proving that innovation works, in our two 
Zones and beyond (see graphic).  But until now, Rotary has not really been set up to 
promote and support these clubs.  That reality led to a Summit  (continued next page) 

New Types of Rotary Clubs —Part 2 

A Recipe for Growth:  

Innovative Club Advocates! 

mailto:lauramorie@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2bYfGa63xds&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2bYfGa63xds&feature=youtu.be
http://tinyurl.com/MembershipVideos
http://tinyurl.com/MembershipVideos
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held late last January in Evanston, sponsored by RI President 
Mark Maloney and including the participation of President-elect 
Holger Knaack. The Zone 28/32 Innovative Club team – led by 
Director Jeffry and Director-elect Valarie – were well represent-
ed at the Summit.   

Interested in starting an innovative club in your District – maybe 
a Passport Club, a New Voices Club, or an e-club -- but don’t 
know how to begin?  Concerned that a new club will 
“cannibalize” membership of existing Rotary Clubs?  Want to 
start small, with a satellite? Not sure at this point what Rotary’s 
“rules” are about club formation?   

You can count on members of this team for assistance.  They all 
have experience – positive and negative -- in starting clubs and 
satellites, and they can help you avoid pitfalls. And they have 
access to tools you can use, including a still-in-development 
heat-map that shows by zip code where Rotarians in the United 
States reside – this can be a powerful device to help you devel-
op new, community-based clubs.  (Sorry, Canada, the beta for 
you has yet to roll out! Stay tuned for developments …) 

Already, an online chat group of Rotarians from across our 
Zones interested in starting a New Voices club of Rotary youth 

alumni has scheduled its first meeting.  (If you’d like your dis-
trict to be part of that, reach out to Marty Helman, whose con-
tact info is below.) More cross-Zone opportunities will be intro-
duced in coming months.  And if you have questions or want 
assistance, please contact one of the Innovative Club Advocates 
listed below.  Call the one closest to you or as you prefer; the 
Advocates will be working closely together.  And watch this 
space for more announcements related to growth – and new 
clubs and satellites in formation. 

Innovative Club Advocates in our two Zones are: 

Reid William Eyre, District Rotaract Representative, District 
6330, Sarnia Lambton Rotaract, reideyre@me.com  

PDG Marty Helman, District Growth Chair, District 7780, 
Boothbay Harbor Rotary Club, martyrota-
ry@gmail.com  

PDG Cecily Smith, Assistant Rotary Coordinator, District 
7230, Metro NY Rotary, rotary7230pr@gmail.com  

DG Tracey Vavrek, District 5370, Grande Prairie After Five, 
vavrek6@gmail.com  

Innovative club development is possible!  And now we are de-
veloping tools to support its growth. 

mailto:reideyre@me.com
mailto:martyrotary@gmail.com
mailto:martyrotary@gmail.com
mailto:rotary7230pr@gmail.com
mailto:vavrek6@gmail.com
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By Bob Wallace, Rotary Coordinator Zone 24 East 

Who would ever have thought that President Mark’s 
theme for this year “Rotary Connects” would take on 
such a meaning for all of us? 

The question I ask with our current COVID-19 situa-
tion and all the words we are using such as cancella-
tion, isolation, social distancing, quarantine etc. is 
how do we stay connected with each other and the 
members of our clubs and communities? 

The first suggestion is we are all carrying a cell phone 
in our pockets, so let use them for their intended 
purpose. Call people, your club members, and your 
friends, shut-ins etc. and simply say I was thinking of 
you, how are you doing? We need this connection 
with each other. Don’t use email because that is very 
much one way. Just talk to each other. 

The second suggestion is make use of the online 
tools such as ZOOM, GoToMeeting, etc. to hold club 
social connections or meetings. These can be as for-
mal as you want. I have heard from some clubs that 
attendance online was up from regular meetings. 

The third suggestion is to remember our local busi-
nesses. On my recent drive home from Florida I no-

ticed that the Walmart parking lots were full of cars, 
but the smaller businesses were closed. Remember 
who you contact for support of your fund-raising ac-
tivities and it is now time for us to support these 
businesses. Try to make use of the pick-up or delivery 
options whether you need food or not because the 
business needs you and remember to tip them well. 
If every club member ordered in food and used 
online meeting, we could meet and eat together. 

The final suggestion is that for many of us not attend-
ing weekly Rotary events we have an extra few dol-
lars in our pocket. This would be great to donate to 
The Rotary Foundation or Polio. Remember that 
some may be faced with uncertain jobs as a result of 
the COVID-19 virus so this suggestion should be care-
fully done. 

And finally speaking of having some extra funds, a lot 
of us would be spending money on flights, hotels, 
convention registrations restaurants etc. in Honolulu 
come June. With the unfortunate cancellation but 
the correct decision again The Rotary Foundation is 
the perfect place to send some of these “extra” 
funds. 

For now, stay connected in whatever way you can. 

 

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-monitors-coronavirus-outbreak 

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-monitors-coronavirus-outbreak
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-monitors-coronavirus-outbreak
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The home of the Humboldt Broncos is in Rotary Dis-
trict 5550. The Humboldt Broncos are a hockey team 
in the Saskatchewan Junior Hockey League (SJHL). 
The SJHL is a part of the Canadian Junior Hockey 
League and is open to North American-born players 
20 years of age or younger.  

In 2018, the Humboldt Broncos had advanced to the 
SJHL semi-finals. On April 6 they were en route to a 
play-off game when the Broncos' team bus collided 
with a semi-truck that went through a stop sign at 
full highway speed. There were 16 fatalities as a re-
sult of the accident. The victims included 10 players, 
two coaches, a statistician, a broadcaster, the bus 
driver, and an athletic therapist. The remaining 13 
passengers were players who received many injuries, 
most of them serious. The president of the SJHL de-
scribed the incident as tragic, heart-breaking, and the 
league's "worst nightmare."  

I was the District Governor for District 5550 at the 
time of the accident. Following the bus crash there 
was an outpouring of condolences and requests to 
pay tribute to those who were killed and injured in 
the accident. I received calls from Rotarians from 
across Canada and as far away as Israel and Florida. 
Many of those who called or emailed suggested 
setting up a scholarship fund in memory of those 
killed and injured in the tragedy.  

We were able to set up a scholarship fund with dona-
tions of just over $10,000 and decided to offer one 
scholarship of $2,000 every year for 5 years. The 
scholarships are for post-secondary education any-
where in Canada.  

The selection criteria for the scholarship recipients 
includes evidence of academic ability, an attitude of 
“Service Above Self”, and a demonstration of this 
attitude by the contribution of a significant number 
of volunteer hours in the community while playing  

 

By Peter Neufeldt, PDG 2017-2018, 306-535-8526 

for the Humboldt Broncos. We also request that the 
recipients speak to a Rotary Club about what Service 
Above Self means to them and how it has impacted 
their lives and the lives of others.  

Michael Clarke of Medicine Hat, who played for the 
Humboldt Broncos in 2018-19, was the first recipient 
of a $2,000 Rotary District 5550 Humboldt Broncos 
Scholarship. He had a great presentation for the Ro-
tary Club of Medicine Hat, Alberta and attends the 
University of Lethbridge, working towards a Bachelor 
of Management with a major in finance. 

This year the scholarship has been awarded to Logan 
Foster of Kamsack, Saskatchewan. He has shown ex-
emplary leadership and helpfulness to others. We are 
honoured to be able to provide these scholarships 
and to see the positive impact on the young men 
who receive them. 

The Scholarship Fund is open to receiving more dona-
tions. Additional funds would extend the number of 
scholarships we can provide.   

Rotary’s Response to the Humboldt Broncos Bus Crash in 2018 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Humboldt_Broncos_bus_crash
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Rotary Foundation 
Coordinators and  

Support Staff 
Regional Rotary Foundation   
Coordinator Zone 24 West 

Eva Vida, Regional Rotary  
Foundation Coordinator (RRFC) 

eva.vida@icloud.com 
Larry Jubie, ARRFC 

lwjubie31@hotmail.com 
Sherry Chamberlain, ARRFC 

sherry@adobie.com 
 

Regional Rotary Foundation  
Coordinator Team Zone 24 East 

Karen Oakes, RRFC 
oakes.kl@sympatico.ca 

Yves Fecteau, ARRFC 
yves.fecteau@rotary-7790.org 

Bob Palmateer, ARRFC 
robpal@caledonlaw.com 

Rick Rogers, ARRFC 
sailnirvana@hotmail.com 

 

Regional Rotary Foundation  
Coordinator  Team Zone 32 

Russ DeFuria, RRFC 
DG0708@ocomfort.com 

Rick Benson, ARRFC 
ben3rb@aol.com 

Marilyn Bedell, ARRFC 
m.k.bedell@comcast.net 

Greg Roche, ARRFC 
gregroche@outlook.com 

Eileen Rau, ARRFC 
ebrau@comcast.net 

Bonnie Korengel, ARRFC 
bkorengel@ukacpa.com 

Joe Laureni, ARRFC 
jlaureni@yahoo.com 

 

Rotary Support Staff 
Elizabeth Davis,  

Annual Giving Officer 
Zone 24 East & Zone 32 

  Elizabeth.Davis@rotary.org  
Edina Mehovic, Annual Giving Officer 

Zone 24 West 
edina.mehovic@rotary.org  

 

District 7890 Global Grants Report 

Twenty-Nine District 7890 Rotary Clubs Are The Key To Funding Two Global 
Grants Totaling $235,600 

Twenty-nine Rotary Clubs in D7890 (Northern CT & Western MA) were the key 
to funding two Global Grants that were used to provide the materials for three 
Guatemalan Mayan villages to construct sustainable clean Water, Sanitation & 
Hygiene projects.  Additional funds were received from 19 RC’s located in 9 oth-
er Districts – 4250, 5030, 5400, 6560, 6930, 6990, 7040, 7850 and 7950. This 
brings to 25 the number of Mayan villages receiving such improvements over 
the past 13 years, serving close to 15,000 people.  Starting with Rotary Year 13 
– 14, eight Global Grants have been completed, all featuring contributions from 
multiple Rotary Clubs and Districts.   

On February 28th and March 2nd, Manchester, CT Rotarian Rick Lawrence and his 
wife, Elin, participated in the completion and dedication ceremonies at the 

three villages which were the recipients of last year’s 
two Global Grants totaling $235,600.  In Chajalajya, a 
village with 300 families and a population of approxi-
mately 1,860, the funds paid for a solar-powered elec-
trical pumping system, thereby eliminating the need 
for residents to pay for fuel to operate a back-up diesel 
generator to power the electric pump and reducing 

potential air pollution.  The other two villages were Xetonox consisting of 108 
families and Simajulehu with 680 families (approximately 670 and 4,216 people 
respectively).  Last year the village of San Vicente received the first solar-
powered pumping system. 

At each dedicatory ceremony Rick presented to the vil-
lage water committee an engraved plaque that was per-
manently mounted on a component of the water sys-
tem. These plaques included the names of all contrib-
uting 48 Rotary Clubs, Districts and charitable founda-
tions.  The Rotary funds were used to pay for materials 
with all labor provided by the men and women in the three villages. In addition 
to the complete water system, distribution piping to each household and chlo-
rination device, the funds paid for gray water filters (i.e. – grease traps) and 

Vented Improved Pit Latrines (toilets) for each family.  
Furthermore, fuel-efficient cook stoves were construct-
ed in each household using funds provided by our NGO 
Cooperating Partner, ALDEA.  The Rotary Club of La 
Antigua, Guatemala continues to serve as the Host 
Club and they visit the projects on a regular basis, as-

sisting ALDEA with the required education and training sessions for sanitation, 
hygiene, nutrition and agricultural topics. 

Another two Global Grants are in process during the current Rotary Year 19-20 
to provide similar Water, Sanitation & Hygiene improvements for Agua Caliente 
and Paxorotot for a combined total of $237,454, serving another 4,208 people.  
Clubs or Districts desiring to participate in these award-winning projects are 
invited to contact District 7890 Water & Sanitation Projects Chair Rick Lawrence 
– elawrlaw@sbcglobal.net. (860) 558-2793 cell. 

mailto:JanetDiBen@aol.com
mailto:m.k.bedell@comcast.net
mailto:gregroche@outlook.com
mailto:ebrau@comcast.net
mailto:bkorengel@ukacpa.com
mailto:jlaureni@yahoo.com
mailto:elawrlaw@sbcglobal.net
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By Elizabeth Davis, Annual Giving Officer, Zone 24 East & Zone 32, Elizabeth.Davis@rotary.org   

 

As time goes on, I will continue to do my best to keep you all up to date on how COVID-19 is affecting 
operations for the Foundation and donor giving. 

As you all probably know by now, the majority of Rotary staff have been working remotely from 
home since last week. As of Saturday evening, a statewide shelter-in-place order went into effect 
across Illinois meaning that residents may only leave their places of residence to carry out essential 
activities (such as going to the grocery store, seeking medical attention, etc.). This means that until 
the order is lifted, no personnel are now being permitted to enter Rotary’s One Rotary Center build-
ing. 

Here’s what that means for our donors: 

 1.       The Rotary Support Center does not have phone or contribution processing capabilities at this 
time.  They are only available to answer inquiries via email.  Their email address is  
rotarysupportcenter@rotary.org.  Members should not email contributions to this email address.   

2.       Any contributions sent to One Rotary Center will not be processed for some time.  Additional-
ly, our capability for accepting faxed contributions has also been placed on hold indefinitely.  We 
highly encourage members who would like to contribute to do so online at                                           
myrotary.org/donate.  Club officers do have the option to donate on behalf of their club members 
once they sign in. This link will give the instructions:  https://my.rotary.org/en/node/334806 . You 
need to be signed in to My Rotary. 

3.     At this time, our lockbox address, The Rotary Foundation 14280 Collections Center Drive, Chica-
go IL 60693,  listed on contribution forms is active.  However, should USPS discontinue service, this 
will become an issue as well.  Again, the best place to make a contribution is online at                    
myrotary.org/donate.   

Please help me by sharing this information with any club and district leaders that you are currently 
working with. One of the best things that we can do now is simply to keep our folks as informed as 
possible and let them know that we are here to assist. 

Should you have any questions about any of this information, please let me know. And most im-
portantly, please continue to take care of yourselves and stay well! 

Best wishes, 

Elizabeth    

mailto:Elizabeth.Davis@rotary.org
mailto:rotarysupportcenter@rotary.org
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmyrotary.org%2Fdonate&data=02%7C01%7CElizabeth.Davis%40rotary.org%7C1538cc897ac4471d574e08d7cddef161%7C67b4e0430afd4afb8b94bf96370c8e7f%7C1%7C0%7C637204230683104722&sdata=YOBDu7Nk%2BXXUSK02kV22A
https://my.rotary.org/en/node/334806
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmyrotary.org%2Fdonate&data=02%7C01%7CElizabeth.Davis%40rotary.org%7C1538cc897ac4471d574e08d7cddef161%7C67b4e0430afd4afb8b94bf96370c8e7f%7C1%7C0%7C637204230683114719&sdata=W1Pt%2F145jQtrq9cnGzaIz
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By PDG Rick Benson, ARRFC, Zone 32 

Our Westport Rotary Club, D7980 in CT, (WRC) conducted 
a Club Visioning exercise in 2015, setting many goals, 
three of which were to: 
1. Be a district leader in total dollars and per capita giving 
to the Rotary Foundation, 
2. Spend 25% of all funds raised on international service  
3.  Organize an international service 
trip every two years.  

We achieved all three.  Members are 
more engaged, have a better under-
standing that supporting TRF leads to 
projects which change and save lives, 
and our membership has grown. 

Our most re-
cent trip from 
March 5 – 15, 2020 had two pri-
mary objectives - Celebrate the 
conclusion of GG 1754533 in Na-
garote, Nicaragua and do hands 
on work funded by a $15,000 

District Managed Grant to build new classrooms at a new 
English-speaking school in the western highlands of Gua-
temala. Twenty-one Rotarians from three clubs plus 
spouses and family members comprised the team, all of 
whom paid their own way. 

The $70,250 Nicaragua Global 
Grant was the culmination of an 8-
year partnership with the WRC, 
Builders Beyond Borders (B3), and 
three other CT NGOs to support 
NicaPhoto – an after-school enrich-
ment/academic tutoring program 
for children who live in the poorest 
barrio of Nagarote. Three prior Dis-
trict Managed Grants, hands on trips by B3 in 2017, WRC 
in 2018, and many other volunteer teams allowed Ni-
caPhoto to move from small rented quarters to their own 
beautiful campus. The GG paid for toilets, the septic sys-
tem, water and electric distribution, kitchen equipment, 
library and computer lab, school supplies, and extensive 
WASH and nutrition training.  

The Grace English School started in 2017 in Chimal-
tenango, Guatemala as the only English Language school 
option in this community of 75,000 for K – 5 . Founder 
Logan Sierra dreams of having their own campus with 

space for K through high school. 
Logan, an orphan from Chimal-
tenango, was educated in PA, 
but returned to his home town 
believing any child who can 
speak English will get into col-
lege and get a job, breaking the 

string of poverty. On land donated by a local partner, vol-
unteers from Connecticut and Australia built the first 8 
classrooms, our team added 2 more. We moved 1700 
cement blocks, crushed stone, sand, and fill, dug footing 
trenches by hand, made re-bar assemblies, sifted sand, 
mixed concrete, and laid block for the classroom walls.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many more partners and volunteer teams will be needed 
to complete construction in 12-18 months. We held 
meetings the last day with 
two local Rotary Clubs about a 
future Global Grant to fund a 
Vocational Training Team to 
train Grace teachers in CT and to 
provide infrastructure, toilets, 
desks, library, computers, athletic & school supplies. Ro-
tarians, using the leverage of our Rotary Foundation, and 
working with many community partners can truly make a 
difference. 

Contact dgrick7980@gmail.com to partner with us. 

Working with many community partners can truly make a difference 

mailto:dgrick7980@gmail.com
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Call for Nominations for the Donald MacRae Peace Award  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you know a Rotarian or Rotary organization that de-
serves plaudits for their international work? 

Every year, a Rotarian or Rotary organization is celebrated 
in Zones 28 and 32 for outstanding achievement con-
sistent with the ideals expressed in the Fourth Object of 
Rotary:  

“The advancement of international understanding, good-
will and peace through humanitarian activity of interna-
tional significance.  

Every Rotary Club and District in Zones 28 and 32 is en-
couraged each year to submit an application for the Don-
ald MacRae Peace Award.  

Is this the year for you to honor one of your Rotarians?   

Candidates for the awards will have demonstrated the 
advancement of international goodwill, understanding 
and peace through peace-making efforts or humanitarian 
activity of international significance.  The award is open to 
Rotarians and non-Rotarians, but the applicant must have 
a relationship with the Club or District that is nominating 
them. 

The award honors the contributions of Halifax Rotarian 
Donald MacRae who, at the International Convention in 
1918, proposed that Rotary become an agent for the pro-
motion of goodwill and peace among nations.  This was 
the first time that an international vision of Rotary was 
publicly expressed. 

Who has won the Donald MacRae Peace Award in the 
past?  The list reads like a “who’s who” of our two Zones’ 
most active internationalists: 

 
2018: PDG Bill Gray, District 7040, primary contact and 
chief fundraiser for 15 Matching Grants and 14 Global 
Grants throughout the world. 

2018: Rotarian David Ives, Rhinebeck Rotary Club, execu-
tive director of the Rotary Peace Forum and former Nobel 
Peace Prize finalist. 

2017: PP Leo Seguin, Westlock RC in District 5370, for de-
velopment work in Ethiopia through Rainbow for the Fu-
ture. 

2017: Dr. Jerry Lowney, Norwich CT club in District 7980, 
for a lifetime of medical missions to Haiti. 

2015:  Safe Passage, a Yarmouth, ME (District 7780) non-
profit that provides literacy and improves lives of the 
poorest of the poor in Guatemala. 

2015: Past RI president Wilf Wilkinson, for the work he 
did to lift up “Peace is Possible” during his tenure as RI 
president. 

2013: Dr. Robert Raiche, founder of Friends Forever, a 
program that teaches Protestant and Catholic youth in 
Northern Ireland how much they really have in common. 
2013: PDG Ron Denham, founder of the Water and Sani-
tation Rotary Action Group, for a lifetime of advocacy in 
this area. 

For the complete list of past recipients, go to the Zone 28 
and 32 website;   
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50077/SitePage/donald-
macrae-award  

While you are there, check out this year’s application 
form. Filling out the application to honor someone is easy 
and recognizing the work of eligible deserving individuals 
is exceptional and just the right thing to do! 

Deadline for receipt of applications is May 15, 2020, and 
they should be emailed to: 

Zone 28: PDG Dan Doherty, dohertyd@telus.net 
Zone 32: PDG Marty Helman, martyrotary@gmail.com 
 

Any questions, comments or ideas are welcome. Marty 
and Dan are here to help. Thanks for making it a priority 
and taking the time to say Thank-You to a deserving per-
son or group. 

YOU CAN DOWNLOAD THE NOMINATION FORM HERE 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50077/SitePage/donald-macrae-award
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50077/SitePage/donald-macrae-award
mailto:dohertyd@telus.net
mailto:martyrotary@gmail.com
https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000050077/en-ca/files/homepage/donald-macrae-nomination-2020/Donald-MacRae-Peace-Award-2020.pdf
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What Are We Doing During This Time? Rotary Public Image  

Coordinators 
Rotary Public Image  

Coordinator Team  

Zone 24 West 
Michelle O’Brien, RPIC 

mobrien@kpunet.net 

Rosie Roppel, ARPIC 

rosie.roppel@gmail.com 

Marjolein Lloyd, ARPIC 

Marjolein.lloyd@icloud.com 

Rotary Public Image  

Coordinator Team  

Zone 24 East 
Carrie Jones, RPIC 

carriejonesbooks@gmail.com, 

MaryLou Harrison, ARPIC 

rotarianmarylou@gmail.com 

Rotary Public Image  

Coordinator Team  

Zone 32 
Nikki Mederos, RPIC 

NikkiMederos7490@gmail.com 

Laura Spear, ARPIC 

laura@spear.net 

Amy Luckiewicz, ARPIC  

Jennifer Aitken, ARPIC  

jaitken272@gmail.com 

Liaison New Districts 
Chris Etienne 

chris@harborsir.com 

 

Zone 24 & 32 
 

Zone Newsletter Editor 

Ariane Carriere 

ari-
ane.carriere@rotary7040.com 

 

Website Administrator 

Hans Granholm 

hgrdane@telusplanet.net 

 

Zone Directory Editor 

B.J. Metz 

bjmetz@logical.ms 

Walls is offering non-profits the use of a Wall for one month right now,  
great for  District and Zone websites to show how Rotarians are serving each 
other during this crisis.  https://blog.walls.io/showcases/rotary-club-social-
walls-for-events/   
 

Rotarians Respond to COVID-19 
As Rotarians, we are people of action. When there is need in our community 
we act. The effects of COVID 19, health, economic, and social, will come to 
all our communities. As Rotarians, we can mobilize our spirit and our re-
sources to serve in this time of need.  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2601683210109535/  

 

Zoom Help Center 
Although there are many platforms in use for meeting online, Zoom seems 
to be one that is used often. Go to the Zoom Help Center                       
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/360029527911  for all sorts of 
information. 

 

Membership Minute 
The Membership Minute that came out on March 26 has many ideas that 
you can use right now.  

http://msgfocus.rotary.org/q/1f5L4kwrObJA7YntK1qSMed/wv  

https://blog.walls.io/showcases/rotary-club-social-walls-for-events/
https://blog.walls.io/showcases/rotary-club-social-walls-for-events/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2601683210109535/?ref=group_header
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2601683210109535/
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/360029527911
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/q/1f5L4kwrObJA7YntK1qSMed/wv
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Online Chatiquette 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Evan Burrell, Rotarian, Australia 

Physical distancing has encouraged us to find new 
ways to connect with one another. One way that 
some people are maintaining a sense of belonging 
and a healthy social routine is through the use of 
technology. 
 
Video conferencing platforms such as Zoom and 
Skype are enabling us to continue our Rotary 
meetings with members, share our ideas for projects 
and continue cultivating our relationships in the 
wake of COVID-19. 
 
But it's not always easy to know the social etiquette 
behind online gatherings. Creating the space for eve-
ryone to feel welcome is such an important part of 
inclusive participation, so I've helped translate that 
into the digital world. 
 
Here are the top tips. Share them around; I hope 
they help! 
 
1. Hit the mute button if you're not talking 
 

This gives whoever is speaking the space to be heard. 
 
2. Wave at people as they enter the chat 
 
A friendly wave and a smile is a non-interruptive but 
welcoming way to greet people as they enter the vid-
eo chat, especially if someone else is already speak-
ing! 
 
3. Be kind to one another 
 
This one probably seems a bit obvious, but it's im-
portant to recognise that some people are more con-
fident with technology than others and for some, 
your gathering may be their very first. Be patient, 
gentle and kind. But probably don't blow kisses    
 
4. Tap your ear if you can't hear someone 
 
There's a high chance that someone might forget 
they've muted themselves at some stage, so a gentle, 
non-intrusive way to remind them that they're mut-
ed is to tap your ears. Hopefully, they won't think 
you're initiating a game of Charades. 
 
5. Raise your hand if you want to speak 
 
If there are quite a few of you on a video chat and 
the conversation is booming, it might be handy 
('scuse the pun) to raise your hand when you have 
something to say. A bit like an invisible talking stick. 
 
6. Prop your screen up in one spot 
 
The last thing you want to do is cause your fellow 
video-buddies some sea-sickness by moving around 
too much. We recommend propping up your phone 
or laptop in one spot so you reduce the amount of 
motion and hopefully avoid seeing these kinds of fac-
es looking back at you.  
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Endowment / Major Gift  

Advisor Team 
Pat Chernesky, Zone 24 West 

chernesky.pat@gmail.com 

John Stairs, Zone 24 East 

john.stairs@bell.net 

Knut Johnsen, Zone 32 

knutjohnsen@att.net 

Janet McPeek, portions of Zone 24 and 32 

 janetmcpeek@comcast.net  

 

Rotary Support Staff 
Carolyn Ferguson,  

Zone 24 Major Gifts Officer 

carolyn.ferguson@rotary.org 

Amanda Lawson,  

Zone 32 Major Gifts Officer 

Amanda.Lawson@rotary.org 

Kevin Kelly,  

Major Gifts Officer,  

portions of Zone 24 and 32 

kevin.kelly@rotary.org  

 

End Polio Now Coordinator Team 
Linda Robertson, Zone 24 West 

lrrotary@gmail.com 

Stella Roy, Zone 24 East 

roystellaj@gmail.com 

Carol Toomey, Zone 32 

carolrotary@gmail.com 

 

Rotary Support Staff 
Clare Monroe,  

Senior Coordinator PolioPlus 

clare.monroe@rotary.org 

 

By Stella Roy, Zone 24 E, End Polio Now Coordinator  

 

How does your District work together to raise awareness and fund-
raise for the End Polio Now Program? 

Here are one successful District’s efforts - D7790 

DG Suzanne Uhl-Melanson is passionate about the goal to eradicate 
polio. She and her AG Yves Portier jumped out of a plane for Polio. As 
a result, her clubs are well aware of the fight. Humbly she gives much 
of the credit to her two polio coordinators, Scott Boucher from Maine 
and Dino Marzaro from Quebec, for each doing an average of 5 club 
presentations per year in their areas and one or two at the Assembly, 
training, PETS and their conference. 

District Foundation Chair Yves Fecteau has been the first in the year 
for the last two years to give $25,000 of DDF to Polio.  Thank you 
D7790 

D7790 has had a voluntary contribution area on the request for Dis-
trict Dues for clubs of a suggested $3.00 per head to polio. The Treas-
urer then sends this money for each club to the Rotary Foundation. 
This year D7790 have 100% club participation, This is the first year in 
the three years I have worked with the Districts in 24E a District has 
had 100% of the clubs giving money to Polio.  Thank You D7790 and 
your Polio Team 

District Polio Coordinator Dino Mazaro for the Que-
bec clubs still travels the world to help with vaccina-
tions and thank the health care workers for their 
efforts. I have been lucky enough to witness first 
hand his passion and dedication on several trips with 
Anne Lee Hussey to Africa and India but I know he 
has also organized trips himself to places like Paki-
stan. He is a remarkable speaker in French and Eng-

lish.  When I asked him what he does he said “He attends the Quebec 
planning meeting every September with 8-10 clubs and they share 
ideas they are going to do for World Polio Day in October, and he also 
offers to speak to the Rotary And Rotaract clubs, who he says are very 
involved. 

District Polio Coordinator Scott Boucher for the Maine Clubs also 
travels to the clubs every year. I was so impressed with Scott when I 
met him at the multi District PETS in Mount Washington and he 
brought in Dr. Arie Voorman, a Polio Officer from the Global Program 
(continued next page) 

How Does Your District Raise  

Polio Awareness? 

mailto:john.stairs@bell.net
mailto:Amanda.Lawson@rotary.org
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with the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation to pre-
sent on Surveillance  which was an under reported 
area  of the Polio Program.   

Scott shared some great ideas for Polio events. 

 

 

 

 

Clubs Host purple pinkie stations at a variety of com-
munity events such as the University of Maine Hockey 
Games, Local Breweries, Local Restaurants 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Skowhegan Putting for polio (Sugarloaf) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two clubs combine together for an Annual Polio walk 
in Camden and West Bay Camden “Make Polio Ex-
tinct” when dressed as a dinosaur. 

 

 

 

 

 

Multiple Bingo events partnering with restaurants 

A local Quebec Rotarian owns several restaurants and 
puts Polio Placemats down for all customers during 
the month of October leading up to World Polio Day. 

 

 

Strike out polio at a bowling lane 

 

 

 

Multiple Beer and wine tasting 

 

What Does You District Do to keep up the 
Momentum for our Rotary Polio Pro-
gram? 

 

THE FIRST CALL 
Linda Robertson from 24 West sent me this article 
about OUR POLIO WORKERS and SYSTEMS  working 
again to combat COVID-19 in Afghanistan, Pakistan 
and Nigeria, Just like they were utilized for EBOLA. 

I feel so proud to be part of Rotary, one of the Pri-
mary Support Organisations for Polio Eradication 
and how when ever there is a health crisis it is OUR 
POLIO SYSTEMS that are used to combat the dis-
ease. 

This article gives a good reason to think about DDF 
for Polio. 

Remember it is matched 1:1 by the world fund and 
then 2:1 by The Gates Foundation. 

A big thank you to all the health care workers who 
are going house to house and educating people 
about the virus, the surveillance systems that are 
being used  and the leaders at ROTARY, WHO, 
UNISYS , GATES FOUNDATION and CDC who are 
working tirelessly to help stop the spread of this Vi-
rus. 

Please read this and share it with your leaders and 
clubs http://polioeradication.org/news-post/the-
first-call/   

Keep well 

Stella Roy  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fpolioeradication.org%2Fnews-post%2Fthe-first-call%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C0a69544ae6b94f51b93008d7d0ce2a9d%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637207456221062951&sdata=sYKpObnlBqC%2BMtKmPH
https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fpolioeradication.org%2Fnews-post%2Fthe-first-call%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C0a69544ae6b94f51b93008d7d0ce2a9d%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637207456221062951&sdata=sYKpObnlBqC%2BMtKmPH
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!!! REMEMBER THIS ??? 
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By  District Governor Cindie Kish, RI Director Jeffry Cadorette 

(SAVE THE DATE. The dinner and jump have been rescheduled 
to 18 June 2020. The dinner will be a part of D-7210’s previous-
ly scheduled annual district celebration and changeover cere-
mony. Details will follow.) 

By way of historical perspective. In the spring of 2019, Director 
Jeffry was attending a District Conference in District 7210 as an 
invited speaker. Also in attendance in that capacity was Past 
Vice President Dean Rohrs. After the festivities had ended one 
day, PRIVP Dean and RID Jeffry were around a table with the D-
7210 Leadership Team. Pizza was plentiful. There may or may 
not have been adult beverages involved. At some point, the 
conversation turned to our polio eradication efforts. RID Jeffry 
was concerned about the prospect of donor fatigue. He wanted 
a way to challenge districts and Rotarians to increase cash giving 
to PolioPlus in the 2019-20 Rotary year. Someone (legend has it 
that it was DG Cindie) suggested that if cash giving could be in-
creased, perhaps RID Jeffry should jump out of an airplane. That 
night, the Drop to Zero Challenge was born. The jump expanded 
to include RIDE Valarie Wafer, DG Cindie, DGE Tony Marmo, 
DGN Mike Polasek, and PDG Drew Kessler. PRIVP Dean Rohrs, 
being the wiser one in the group, opted for ground support on 
the day of the jump.  

The challenge was this. If Zones 28 and 32 could increase cash 
giving to PolioPlus by 5% as of 30 April 2020 compared to 30 
April 2019, the group would jump. 

9 May 2020 was pegged as the day of the jump in Gardiner, NY. 
D-7210 led by DG Cindie added in a dinner the evening of the 
jump to celebrate the success of our zone’s polio eradication 
fundraising efforts and to raise awareness of the polio eradica-
tion effort. 

As of this writing, you rose to the challenge. We are well on 
track to not only meet, but to exceed the 5% increase in cash 
giving by 30 April.  And then, a global pandemic happened.  

The jump and celebration dinner, like hundreds of other events, 
needs to be postponed. What CANNOT be postponed are con-
tinued cash contributions to Polio Plus. We have received many 
emails asking why polio funds can’t or shouldn’t be diverted to 
COVID-19 efforts. Two different battles. Both have to be won.  

Thank you to all who accepted the challenge to increase cash 
giving to PolioPlus. Don’t stop. Elizabeth Davis has advised you 
that the only way to get donation in right now is to go to my-
rotary.org/donate. We need to continue our efforts to eradi-
cate polio. Parallel to that, not instead of that, we need to work 
in our communities to get on the other side of this pandemic. 
With your efforts, we can celebrate both on 18 June. Thank you 
for all that you are doing to keep Rotary alive for your members 
and your communities during this challenging time.  

 

Stay safe and healthy. Take care of each other.  

 

Drop to Zero Challenge Event and Dinner  
POSTPONED to 18 June 2020 

file:///C:/Users/arian/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/NDCCZZKP/myrotary.org/donate
file:///C:/Users/arian/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/NDCCZZKP/myrotary.org/donate

